CITY OF LAKESHIRE
EMERGENCY BOARD OF ALDERMEN MEETING
OCTOBER 15, 2020

The meeting of the Board of Aldermen was held on October 15, 2020. Mayor Seher called the
meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Roll was then called and the following were present:

Miguel Aveytia Alderman - Ward | Excused
Robert Bilzing Alderman - Ward |

Shawn Cowan Alderman - Ward Il

Steve Zumwalt Alderman - Ward I

Elliot Pacheco Alderman - Ward Il

Esther Rhodes Alderman - Ward Il

Five Aldermen were present constituting a quorum.
Also present at the meeting were:

Tim Sullivan Police Chief
Jill Feltmann City Clerk

Discussion of Supplemental Police services for City of Bella Villa

The City of Bella Villa has contacted the City of Lakeshire to help them out with supplementing
patrols a few days a week while they are trying to rebuild the numbers of their police force. There
would be two drive throughs per day checking on the city. They would not be writing any tickets for
the City of Bella Villa. There would be one drive by during the early afternoon shift and one on the
midnight shift. This would take the officer out of the City of Lakeshire for about thirty minutes for
each shift. The City of Bella Villa would pay the City of Lakeshire $300.00 per twelve-hour period.
The City of Lakeshire calls will supersede any calls for the City of Bella Villa.

As far as insurance goes, our cars would still be insured while in their city. Standard law
enforcement policy will apply while in the City of Bella Villa. Our insurance company is still checking
on the workers compensation side.

While the Lakeshire officer is in Bella Villa, they will let Chief Sullivan know of any problem. He will,
in turn, contact the chief of Bella Villa to handle. The Bella Villa Chief has no authority over the
Lakeshire officers. St. Louis County will respond if the Lakeshire officer can't.

This proposed contract would be good until the end of January, 2021. At that time, it could be
revised.

Ordinance for the execution of a Mutual Law Enforcement Assistance Agreement with the City
of Bella Villa for police services.

AN ORDINANCE APPROVING AND AUTHORIZING THE EXECUTION OF A
MUTUAL LAW ENFORCEMENT ASSISTANCE AGREEMENT WITH THE CITY

1



OF BELLA VILLA FOR POLICE SERVICES.

Bill No. 18 was sponsored by Alderman Bilzing and read by title only. A motion was made by
Alderman Pacheco and seconded by Alderman Cowan to approve Bill No. 18. Roll was called and
the members of the Board voted as follows:

Alderman Aveytia Excused Alderman Cowan Yes
Elliot Pacheco Yes Alderman Rhodes Yes
Alderman Zumwalt Yes Alderman Bilzing Yes

Having received five affirmative votes, Bill No. 18 was approved.

Ordinance 1076 was sponsored by Alderman Bilzing and read by title only. A motion was made by
Alderman Pacheco and seconded by Alderman Cowan to approve Ordinance No. 1076. Roll was
called and the members of the Board voted as follows:

Elliott Pacheco Yes Alderman Rhodes Yes
Alderman Zumwalt Yes Alderman Bilzing Yes
Alderman Aveytia Excused Alderman Cowan Yes

Having received five affirmative votes, Ordinance No. 1076 was approved.

Building permits that need to be approved while Building Commissioner Ed Sallenbach is in the
hospital. He has the permits and agree that they should be issued.

A motion was made by Alderman Bilzing to approve a permit for Puff Property Management at 9815
Lenor Drive for the removal of a wall between the living room and dining room and installing a
structural beam, plus the remodeling of the master bedroom and moving the master bath from one
side of the room to the other. The motion was seconded by Alderman Pacheco. The motion
carried.

A motion was made by Alderman Bilzing to approve a permit for Mike Albes at 9718 Lenor Drive for
the addition of a roof over the front porch. The motion was seconded by Alderman Pacheco. The
motion carried.

Adjournment: A motion was made by Alderman Pacheco to adjourn the General session at 7:30
p.m. The motion was seconded by Alderman Cowan. The motion carried.

[tmann, City Clerk

Robert A. Bilzing, Board President




